



## Midleton Juvenile Committee Meeting Minutes

### Midleton Juvenile Committee 2017

<b>Chairman</b>	Cormac Quirke	<b>Vice Chairman</b>	Willie Lawton
<b>Secretary</b>	Liam Wade	<b>Asst. Secretary</b>	Michael Carroll
<b>Treasurer</b>	Mary Quinn	<b>PRO</b>	Ruth Walsh
<b>Child Welfare Officer</b>	Ingrid O Riordan	<b>Coaching Officer</b>	Martin McSweeney

<b>Meeting Date:</b>	4 <sup>th</sup> July 2017 at 8.15pm.
<b>Attendee's:</b>	Liam Wade, Mary Quinn, Liam Walsh (Fe 6), Diarmuid O'Dalaigh (Fe 7) Robbie Barry (Fe8), Willie Lawton, Michael Carroll (Fe 9) Kevin McSweeney Fe (10), Ray Fitzgerald (F12), Kevin Roche (Fe 13), Gerry Smith (Fe14), Steve Kane (Fe15), Cormac Quirke (Fe16), Ruth Walsh Ingrid O'Riordan

## Minutes

Item No.	Details
A	<p><b>Outdoor/Indoor Training Dates:</b></p> <p style="margin-left: 20px;">a. Outdoor Training</p> <p style="margin-left: 40px;">i. Main pitch opened and booked on Wed nights and Sat mornings for juvenile activities</p> <p style="margin-left: 40px;">ii. Fe6, Fe7 &amp; Fe8 10 am – 11am on main pitch.</p> <p style="margin-left: 40px;">iii. Vocational School pitch – Available for games/ training – all coaches to check with times issued by Cormac.</p> <p style="margin-left: 40px;">iv. CBS pitch is temporarily off limits. Cormac to update.</p>
B	<p><b><u>Coaching/Training Courses/Vetting/Membership</u></b></p> <p><b>Foundation Level Training</b> - Almost completed by all coaches</p> <p><b>Child Welfare Training</b> - 5 to complete</p> <p><b>Garda Vetting</b> - complete.</p> <p><b>Membership</b> – all under age players and coaches now registered</p> <p><b>Coaching:</b> Letter of thanks received from Ballintotis school for coaching given by the "legend" Gerry Smith</p>
C	<p><b>Fe 15 Game</b> : Lot of discussion on Mid v Glen Fe 15 fame on July 1<sup>st</sup>. Some very unsavory scenes and number of sending's off. Dan Cagney also injured and spent time in hospital Midleton GAA expect a strong Referee's report to be sent to the board. Midleton coaches asked referee to abandon game prior to the end but this request was refused. Midleton GAA not expecting any repercussions from this report.</p>

D	<b>Juvenile Golf Classic</b> – July 5&6 <sup>th</sup> . Ongoing fundraising.
F	<b>Summer Cul Camps:</b> July 3 <sup>rd</sup> to 7 <sup>th</sup> boys only. Alwyn Kearney to coordinate. 189 attending. Ongoing. Gave out gear beforehand on Friday. Worked well. 2 <sup>nd</sup> camp (boys/girls) 8 <sup>th</sup> -11 <sup>th</sup> August. Ingrid to coordinate
G	<b>Coaching Gold Award:</b> Need to maintain gold standards requirements including number of games to be played for each age group i.e. U6's = 5 games etc.
H	<b>Primary schools blitz:</b> Took place on 21.06.17 at club – very good feedback.
I	<b>Injury Reports:</b> Template sent out by Ingrid. If player is injured in match or training, a coach should text Liam Wade with details of the injury ASAP (within 48 hrs ideally). A coach from that team should then fill out the injury report form and then bring this form to the next juvenile meeting.
K	<b>Roles and Responsibilities document for Coaches</b> – Please feedback any comments to Ingrid on it.
L	<b>Concussion awareness:</b> Excellent talk given by Johnny Hennessey (ex-Waterford hurler) on Concussion for coaches took place on 30.06.17 at 7.45pm – good attendance by coaches
M	<b>Weekly Lotto:</b> Request from Senior club to get support 1 <sup>st</sup> a month on Friday nights 7.30 and 9.30 from Juvenile clubs. Text groups.
N	<b>Blitz Coordinators:</b> Ray Fitzgerald/ Ed Coughlan for Davy Hogan, Street Leagues – to finish by end of Sept. Wednesdays/Saturdays.
O	<b>Water Safety Awareness Talk</b> – to be organised in the coming weeks.
P	<b>Bus booking:</b> Steven/Chris Butler available to book. Can collect money from players and give it to bus driver against the overall cost. Club to pay the balance
Q	<b>Critical Incident Response Procedure:</b> Developed for the club and will be sent out to the team managers to be familiar with. <b>SEE ATTACHED.</b>
R	<b>Child Protection Audit</b> – GAA Child Protection Audit in progress. Ingrid supporting
S	<b>Challenge Games</b> – text Liam the details
T	<b>Development</b> – Juvenile club to seek representation on development committee for new facilities at Youghal Road

## Action Items

Item No.	Details	Owner	Date Due
1	Coaches Roles and Responsibilities to be circulated to the team managers/ coaches	All	June

**NEXT MEETING – July 18<sup>th</sup> 2017 @ 8pm**